
August 23, 2023 

Law Clerk and Intern Hiring Information 
Hon. Vernon Broderick, United States District Judge 

Law Clerks 

Positions: Judge Broderick posts all available term and volunteer law clerk positions on 

OSCAR.  

Application Process:  Applications are only accepted through OSCAR and are reviewed on a 

rolling basis.  No Applicant should send their application by email or by mail to chambers.  The 

application materials required for each position and any other information relevant to the 

application process will be listed on OSCAR as part of the vacancy information for the relevant 

position.  Prospective applicants should not call or email chambers to request additional 

information on applying for positions or on pending applications.  The only exception is that 

applicants who are unable to use or access OSCAR or whose recommenders are unable to use the 

OSCAR may call chambers at 212-805-6165 to request an alternative submission mechanism.  

Application Timing: Judge Broderick is adhering to the new Law Clerk Hiring Plan 

(https://oscar.uscourts.gov/federal_law_clerk_hiring_pilot).  Rising third-year law students may 

apply according to the Plan timeline.  Law school graduates or current third-year law students 

may submit applications at any time.  Applicants who are not able to submit all of their grades as 

part of their application should supplement their applications as additional grades are released. 

 

Interns 

Positions: Judge Broderick is not presently hiring interns and intern application materials should 

not be sent to chambers. 

 

https://oscar.uscourts.gov/federal_law_clerk_hiring_pilot

